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Washington Unit #112, WBCCI     

 

ISSUE 574 

September 2022 

Greetings Washington Airstream Club Members! 

As our election rally approaches, and I write my last newsletter article as Unit President, I 
can’t help but think about the last year and how eventful it has been for the club.  When I 
was installed as President last September, rally planning was iffy because we were still 
dealing with Covid and the restrictions on indoor gatherings.  The Unit Board of Trustees 
and WLYH Board of Directors were also working to understand how best to bring the Harbor 
back into IRS 501(c)7 compliance.  I think it’s safe to say that we’ve all learned a lot about 
IRS rules and the implication for the Unit and Harbor. The good news is that we’ve made 
great progress and are in much better shape than we were a year ago.  There’s still a bit 
more to do, but much of the heavy lifting has been done and we’re well on our way to 
compliance.   

This has also been one of the busiest camping seasons we’ve had in years! By the end of 
October, we will have had fourteen rallies.  This was all possible because of the 
participation and volunteerism of you, our Unit members!  So many of our members deserve 
praise and gratitude for their efforts as organizers, rally hosts, campground scouts, kitchen 
staff, servers and after-rally cleanup.  The most recent example of that is the Salmon Rally 
which took place a few weeks ago and was a huge success! Starting with the rally host, 
Diane Carpenter and Darlene Leslie who ran the kitchen like a well oiled machine.  Richie 
Stolarik imparted his Salmon baking wisdom on a new class of volunteers and taught them 
how to make a delicious meal that we will all enjoy next year. 

I want to thank the Unit Board of Trustees for their tireless efforts this year focusing on not 
just the fun stuff, but for looking after the Unit’s interests and navigating our way toward 501
(c)7 compliance. As a board, we had to absorb a lot of new information, work with attorneys, 
partner with the WLYH Board of Directors and get input and support from Unit members on 
the necessary changes.  Some very challenging decisions had to be made and some of 
them were unpopular, but all were done with the interest of the Unit as the priority. So many 
contributed to the success of this year’s efforts that I would need multiple pages to thank 
them all properly, so I’ll just mention a few.  I am so grateful to Diane Carpenter, our Unit 1st 
Vice President, for picking up the slack on rally planning and for her moral support and to 
Mike Plympton, President of WLYH, for his dedication as we collaborated and navigated 
toward IRS compliance.  Darlene Leslie, our Assistant Secretary, was a huge source of 
support on Unit history and reminded me frequently of the need to get my article done on 
time for this Newsletter. Past Unit President Craig Hammond served as a great sounding 
board and Carol Ortiz, our Unit Parliamentarian and keeper of the rules helped me avoid 
meeting blunders. 

Please join me in thanking all our club leaders whether they served on one of the boards, or 
as a passionate committee member or as a volunteer for a rally.  Volunteering is what keeps 
our club running and is the most impactful way of demonstrating our commitment to the 
principles of our club and each other.  I look forward to seeing you all at the upcoming 
Election Rally! 
 
Jerry Kavalieratos, President, 

Washington Airstream Club 

Photos from Craig Hammond 

at the Oregon Trail Days Rally  
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WASHINGTON AIRSTREAM CLUB SCHEDULE  

September 1, 2021 – October 31, 2022 

DATES EVENT LOCATION HOST/COORDINATOR 

Sep 15 BOT Meeting 6:30 pm https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7835753065 Unit President 

Sep 17 Membership Meeting 9:30 am https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7835753065 Unit President 

Sep 16-18 Election/Installation Rally Washington Land Yacht Harbor Jerry Kavalieratos 

Sep 22 BOT Meeting 6:30 pm https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7835753065 Unit President 

Oct 7-9 Fall Harvest Rally Olde Stone Village, McMinneville, OR  Dale and Rex Thiessen  

Oct 28-30 Halloween Rally Skamokawa Vista Park 

Skamokawa, WA 

Tim Lucas & Jeff Vannice  

Starting with the June/July issue, Residents in the LYH your Newsletter will be in the 

Harmony Hall Lobby. 

Please contact Darlene Leslie at 360-459-8749 with questions. 

WBCCI: https://wbcci.org/ 

WA Unit webpage:  https://airstreamclub.org/washington 

WA Unit newsletter: http://washingtonunit.wbcci.net/newsletters/ 

Region 10 webpage: https://airstreamclub.org/region-10/regions-a-units/region-10  

Halloween Rally 
October 28

th
-30

th
  

Skamokawa Vista Park 
13 Vista Park Road Skamokawa, WA 98647 

Phone: (360) 795-8605 
About the Event: 

Skamokawa (pronounced Ska-Mah-Kah-Way) has both a long history and prehistory; it was the site 
of an Indian Village over two thousand years ago. The name Skamokawa means “smoke on the 
water,” so called after the fog that drifts down the three valleys opening onto the town and the 
Columbia River. 

Fog drifting over the water at night sounds a bit spooky, doesn’t it? Join us for a scary good 
Halloween weekend along the Columbia River! We will have happy hours Friday & Saturday, coffee 
& rolls Saturday morning, along with campfires both evenings (you bring the ghost stories). This will 
be a relaxing weekend: no contests this year, but everyone is encouraged to dress up for Halloween
-yourself or your Airstream…or both! Skamokawa is within driving distance to Long Beach 
Washington and Astoria Oregon for those that want to go site seeing. 

Please call Vista Park at (360)-795-8605 to reserve your site, let them know you are with the 
Washington Airstream Club so they put you in the reserved sites.  We have also reserved a Yurt if 
someone wants to come and not able to drive an Airstream. After you have reserved your site, you 
can then register online at washingtonairstreamclubevents.com or a mail check made out to 
Washington Unit WBCCI with coupon (page 3). 

 

Rally Fee: $10.00 per person, children under 10 are free. 

We look forward to seeing you soon!  

Rally Hosts are Tim Lucas and Jeff Vannice 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7835753065
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7835753065
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7835753065
https://www.washingtonairstreamclubevents.com/
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    1 Card Games 

6:30 pm 

2 Exercise @ 

HH 8:30 am 

3 

4 5 Exercise @ 

HH 8:30 am 

6 Pinochle 6:30 

pm 

7 Exercise @ HH 8:30 am 8 Card Games 

6:30 pm 

9 Exercise @ 

HH 8:30 am 

10 

11 12 Exercise @ 

HH 8:30 am 

13 Pinochle 6:30 

pm 

14 Exercise @ HH 8:30 am 15 Card Games 

6:30 pm 

16 17 

 19 Exercise @ 

HH 8:30 am 

20 Pinochle 6:30 

pm 

21 Exercise @ HH 8:30 am 22 Card Games 

6:30 pm 

23 Exercise @ 

HH 8:30 am 
 

 26 Exercise @ 

HH 8:30 am 

27 Pinochle 6:30 

pm 

28  Exercise @ HH 8:30 am 29 Card Games 

6:30 pm 

30 Exercise @ 

HH 8:30 am 

 

   Sunday         Monday               Tuesday              Wednesday                    Thursday             Friday           Saturday 

BOT Meeting 

6:30 pm 

24 Yard/Garage 

Sale Day 

Membership 

Mtg 9:30 am 

Election/Installation Rally 

Pirate 
Contraband Day 

Pirate Contraband Day 
WLYH 

Saturday, September 3rd  
 

Avast ye mateys and prepare to be boarded! Pirates are coming to these here waters at the 
Washington Land Yacht Harbor! 

Join in the fun with your neighbors, make up your pirate name and put on your pirate costume for 
this one day event during the Labor Day weekend! 

What- Pirate Contraband Day 
When- Saturday, September 3rd from 10:00am until we're done! 
Where- WLYH 
Pirates, parade, prizes and punch! 

Keep a weather eye on the horizon for more Pirate Contraband Day details soon! This is a free, fun, 
one day event planned by your neighbors for our neighborhood community. Curious? Want to help? 
Call Jena Embry Loes at 360-349-3235. 

Halloween Rally 

October 28
th
-30

th
  

Skamokawa Vista Park 
13 Vista Park Road Skamokawa, WA 98647 

Phone: (360) 795-8605 

NAME:_____________________________________________________WBCCI#_____________ 

EMAIL_________________________________ ______________PHONE____________________ 

RSVP ( TOTAL NUMBER ATTENDING)____________________ $10/PERSON _______________ 

       Children under 10 are free                                                                TOTAL: ________________ 

Register online at washingtonairstreamclubevents.com OR print coupon and mail/deliver to: 

Registrar: Darlene Leslie, 9101 Steilacoom Rd SE #164, Olympia, WA 98513 

Make Checks Payable to Washington Unit, WBCCI 

18 Election/

Installation Rally 

C&R  at 9:30 am 

25 Garage 

Sale Day 

BOT Meeting 

6:30 pm 

tel:360-349-3235
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Washington Unit Officers 2020-2021 
Trustee:  Dale Thiessen 
206-251-3516 

dwtpnw@gmail.com  
Trustee:  Kristy Trickle 
719-580-6938 
Cktrickle@yahoo.com 
Past Pres:  Craig Hammond 
310-709-4194 
airstreamcraig@gmail.com 

Washington Unit Officers 2020-2021 
Rec Sec:  Pat Mann 
360-359-8309 
ppatmann@gmail.com 
Corr Sec:  Julie Hockaday 
253-228-2671 
wbac.wa.secretary@gmail.com 
Assist Sec:  Darlene Leslie 
360-459-8749 
gar-dar@hotmail.com  
Treasurer:  Nancy Morman 
360-350-2755 
unit112treasurer@gmail.com 

Washington Unit Officers 2020-2021 
President: Jerry Kavalieratos 
206-747-0832  
airstreamjerry@yahoo.com 
1st VP: Diane Carpenter 
206-949-9625 
dianecarpenter541@yahoo.com 
2nd VP: Larry Determan 
360-320-4144 
determanl@aol.com 
3rd VP: Donna Bryson   
360-271-6868 
clarkbryson@comcast.net  

WBCCI International Membership Renew Time 

2023 Year Dues can now be paid on  the International Website at airstreamclub.org/renew.  

If you would rather renew locally, you can send a check or have your bank send a check for 

$100.00 ($75.00 International / $25.00 WA Airstream Club) to:  

WA Unit WBCCI c/o Julie Hockaday, 9101 Steilacoom Rd SE, Unit 27, Olympia, WA 98513 

Please be sure to include the current email, phone, and mailing address for each member. 

There is a locking drop box on Perimeter side of #27. 

Local Clubs are encouraged to direct their members to  

airstreamclub.org/renew to renew their membership online or call 937-596-5211. 

Please renew your 2023 membership by December 1, 2022. 

Lifetime Membership 

Lifetime Members MUST contact Headquarters to renew. Their  

number is 937-596-5211. This lets them know you are still active and in good standing with the Unit. 

Election/Installation Rally Invitation 

9101 Steilacoom Rd SE Olympia WA 

Harmony Hall at the Washington Land Yacht Harbor 

September 16-18, 2022 - Registration Coupon  

Name(s)________________________________________________________________________ 
Address _________________________________City __________________State/Province _____ 
Zip/Postal Code _________ Phone:(H)______________________(C)_______________________ 
Email  __________________________________  WBCCI#_________  Unit/Club: _____________ 
Rally Fees      

RSVP (Total  number attending) _________  Fee $26___________ 

 Total:___________ 

Make checks out to WA Unit, WBCCI 

Register online at washingtonairstreamclubevents.com OR print coupon and mail/deliver to: 

Registrar: Darlene Leslie, 9101 Steilacoom Rd SE #164, Olympia, WA 98513 

Make Checks Payable to Washington Unit, WBCCI 

mailto:dwtpnw@gmail.com
mailto:Cktrickle@yahoo.com
mailto:airstreamcraig@gmail.com
mailto:ppatmann@gmail.com
mailto:Wbac.wa.secretary@gmail.com
mailto:gar-dar-@hotmail.com
mailto:unit112treasurer@gmail.com
mailto:airstreamjerry@yahoo.com
mailto:dianecarpenter541@yahoo.com
mailto:determanl@aol.com
mailto:clarkbryson@comcast.net
airstreamclub.org/renew
https://airstreamclub.org/current-members/membership-renewal
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Fall Harvest Rally—McMinnville 

Olde Stone Village RV Park – 4155 NE Three Mile LN – McMinnville, OR 97128 

Oct 7
th
 - 9

th
, 2022 

Come join us for a relaxing weekend @ our Fall Harvest Rally in McMinnville, OR! 

Oct 7
th
, 1:00 pm – Oct 9

th
, 11 am. 

Olde Stone Village RV Park – 4155 NE Three Mile LN – McMinnville, OR 97128. 

Costs: Rally fee of $10 per person, plus your campsite. 

McMinnville was voted among the 50 best small-town main streets…historic downtown is located in 

the center of one of the Pacific NW’s best-known wine regions. Beside all the winery activities, 

McMinnville is also home to the Evergreen Aviation & Space Museum, featuring the famous Spruce 

Goose. We are working on scheduling a factory tour of the Skyline Manufactured Home facility, 

which is also in McMinnville and once scheduled, we will create a sign up form. 

Happy hours will be ad hoc…Friday we will be joining the Airstream Caravan group for hors 

d’oeuvres, where the unit will supply the goodies…Saturday please bring goodies you would like to 

share with the group.  There should be some great inspirations from spending the day in wine 

country.  We have ten sites reserved for the event…there is also an Airstream Caravan that will be 

at the park.  They have 15 spaces reserved. 

 

Please sign up on our Washington Airstream Club Events page: 

Washingtonairstreamclubevents.com or fill out the coupon below and send to Darlene Leslie. 

To reserve your campsite, please call the resort directly to provide payment. Phone: 503-994-0449. 

 

Host Contact:  Dale & Rex Thiessen, 206-251-3516, dwtpnw@gmail.com 

Fall Harvest Rally—McMinnville 

Olde Stone Village RV Park – 4155 NE Three Mile LN – McMinnville, OR 97128 

Oct 7
th
 - 9

th
, 2022  -  Registration Coupon  

Name(s)________________________________________________________________________ 
Address _________________________________City __________________State/Province _____ 
Zip/Postal Code _________ Phone:(H)______________________(C)_______________________ 
Email  __________________________________  WBCCI#_________  Unit/Club: _____________ 
Rally Fees      

RSVP (Total  number attending) _________  Fee $10 per person___________ 

 Total:___________ 

Make checks out to WA Unit, WBCCI 

Register online at washingtonairstreamclubevents.com OR print coupon and mail/deliver to: 

Registrar: Darlene Leslie, 9101 Steilacoom Rd SE #164, Olympia, WA 98513 

Washingtonairstreamclubevents.com
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2nd Vice President 

Manda Lyghts 
Big Red #11905 
mandalyghts@gmail.com 
404-805-5348 
2nd Vice President position 

We purchased our Airstream in 2014 with a 
desire to travel all 50 states and specifically to 
visit National Parks. We didn’t know about the 
WBCCI for a couple of years, until we found the 
Washington Land Yacht Harbor and stayed on 
the Terraport. We met a couple of residents and 
learned of the Crab Feed Rally. We joined the 
WBCCI in 2018 and bought a home here in the 
Harbor later that year (Oct 2018).  We have also 
been affiliate members of the BC unit, and 
attended a rally in Anacortes.  Later in 2018 we 
were able to attend the Balloon Fiesta Rally in 
New Mexico, as well as taking a trip to Big Bend 
National Park. We have helped with other 
Rallies (Luau, Halloween) at the Harbor as well 
and have traveled across the country twice in 
our Airstream.  We do plan to attend National 
next year, it will be our first National Rally!  

I work full-time as an attorney, and am currently 
the Treasurer of the Board of Directors.  I have 
held that position since 2021.  Prior to that. I was 
the assistant Treasurer while Deborah Haley 
was transitioning out of the country.  I intend to 
resign that position upon election to the Board of 
Trustees.  As you all know, these last couple of 
years have been a long, time consuming 
process to straighten out the operations.  In my 
experience on the BOD, and being involved in 
the many meetings and processes, my first 
focus was on the membership and making sure 
that the Harbor could remain as it was intended.  
I believe I am able to make rational decisions, 
ask thoughtful questions, and look at all 
perspectives. 

I am a lifetime NRA member, Washington State 
Bar Association member, Washington Defender 
Association member, American Bar Association 
member, National Counsel for Children member, 
H.O.G. member, and am a member of Harvest 
Church in Tacoma where we attend weekly and 
my husband and I are active in ministry.  We 
have 7 children and 2 grandchildren.

2nd Vice President 

Sherry Perryman  
Our big red number is 2186. We have been 
members since 2013. 

We moved here to be closer to mom and dad. 
We have been to many rallies over the years 
here. Our first rally we ever attended was in 
Long Beach, WA. It was great fun and so many 
Airstreams! 

My husband is retired and I am employed with 
several trucking companies. I am a compliance 
administrator. I keep 4 trucking companies and 
one brokerage complaint with federal local and 
state DOT. I am responsible for processing and 
filing mileage taxes, vetting drivers, keeping 
compliant with drug and alcohol laws. Managing 
paperwork for L&I, communicating with lawyers, 
accountants, police and DOT.  I am responsible 
for the insurance claims and paperwork for all of 
these companies and renewals. I also manage 
our Tacoma import and export warehouse. This 
is dispatching, coordinating load times, load 
configurations and loading and unloading trucks, 
containers and flat racks. I have a wide range of 
jobs I do on a daily basis. I have been a 
compliance administrator sense 2005. I have 
been with my current company for 7 years. I love 
what I do. 

One of the best parts of living here is our 
community taking care of each other. We try to 
always volunteer to help maintain our beautiful 
park, and help our neighbors when they need it. 
The rallies are a fantastic way to enjoy each 
other. Always be kind to others.  Thank you 

 

3rd Vice President 
Gary Allsup 
I, Gary Allsup, thank you for considering me for 
the 3rd Vice President position. 

Judy and I recently celebrated our 50th wedding 
anniversary and have been RVing for 
approximately 45 years. Over those years we 
have owned three travel trailers and a motor 
yacht. We acquired our 2019 Globetrotter 
27FBT in April of that year and joined WBCCI in 
late 2020. We asked for and received the BRN 
numbers (16885) my parents had on four 
different Airstreams.   

Board of Trustees 2022-2023 Candidates’ Bios 

mailto:mandalyghts@gmail.com
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Continued from page 6... 

Gary Allsup...It has been exciting to meet 
members of the Washington Unit. Judy and I 
enjoyed the spring cleanup at the Harbor this 
year. Our last event was at the Armed Forces 
Rally in Port Angeles which we hope becomes 
an annual gathering. We’ll be attending the 
Halloween Rally in October. Our winter get-a-
way to Arizona found us at a rally hosted by the 
Region 12 Central Coast California AS Club at 
Orange Grove RV Park. They were a fun group 
to rally with. 

Why should you consider me for the 3rd Vice 
President position? Our unit is unique being an 
RVing club with a club house with a residential 
component. I will bring to the table 25 years of 
being a self employed general contractor in the 
local area building some 500 plus residences 
and commercial buildings in the local 
community. We developed raw acreage into lots 
and installed all the necessary improvements for 
platting approval. Later in my career, I made a 
change from building structures to inspecting 
them for code compliance for the City of Lacey. I 
did this for 18 years as a certified building 
inspector. During my time at the City of Lacey, I 
joined the Washington Association of Building 
Officials handling their governmental relations at 
the state legislature. I retired in 2017 then 
performed contract inspections for small 
jurisdictions from Olympia to Vancouver, WA 
until December 2021. I hope my life’s 
accumulation of construction and business 
knowledge will serve the BOT. I look forward to 
the opportunity. 

I can be reached at olybldr55@icloud.com, or by 
cellphone at 360-561-3234 if you have any 
questions. 

Treasurer 
Ed Addicks 

Big Red Numbers - 8981 
Email - edward.addicks@gmail.com 
Phone number - 979-251-0602 (cell) 

Desired BOT position for which you would like to 
be considered as a candidate - Treasurer 

Background information about yourself 
including: Past club volunteer activities, rally 
participation and life experiences that would 

help you in the role for which you would like to 
be considered as a candidate. - 

My wife (Cheri) and I bought our first Airstream 
in 2010 (a 2003 Classic), immediately upgraded 
from a 1/2-ton to a 3/4-ton Suburban (yes, just 
like Desi and Lucy), became members of the 
Texas Highland Lakes Airstream Club (THLAC) 
in 2013, went on our 1st Caravan along the Blue 
Ridge Parkway, 2nd Caravan at the Balloon 
Festival in Albuquerque, 3rd Caravan in the 
Canadian Rockies, I enjoyed a term as 
President of the THLAC in 2018, and Cheri and I 
led a Unit Caravan through West Texas and Big 
Bend National Park in 2019. We moved from 
Texas to Anacortes, Washington in January 
2020, just in time for everything to shut down for 
COVID. During COVID, we somewhat 
reluctantly sold our Classic, but to good purpose 
to a nice couple who were going full-time with 
their two young sons, working and schooling in 
National Parks throughout this great country of 
ours. 

In 2021, we bought a new (to us) 2021 Flying 
Cloud. We've enjoyed getting out again, meeting 
new Airstream-loving friends in Washington. 
We've been to the Splash Rally twice, the 
Region 10 Rally in Lynden, and are signed up 
for the maiden Discovering Cascadia Caravan 
this year and the SW Adventure Caravan in 
2023. 

I owned my own engineering business from 
2001 until I sold it in 2019 to move to 
Washington (Cheri and I love to sail, I love to 
snow ski, and she refused to experience triple 
digit temperatures in Texas any longer). 
Washington has truly become home for us both, 
and we really feel blessed to live here. I still 
work full-time, from home, as a civil engineer 
specializing in transportation infrastructure; 
Cheri continues to enjoy retirement from raising 
our four children (all born in the 80s, I call them 
our Reagan kids), with grandkids often afoot. I'd 
enjoy serving the Washington Club, and would 
be grateful for your vote. 

Board of Trustees 2022-2023 Candidates’ Bios 

mailto:olybldr55@icloud.com
mailto:edward.addicks@gmail.com
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Trustee (One-year Term) 
Name: Dale Thiessen 
Airstream numbers: 13017 
Email: Dwtpnw@gmail.com 
Phone: 206-251-3516 

Position of interest: Third Vice President or 
Trustee for BOT 

Club volunteering: current BOT Trustee; Host of 
End of Summer Rally in Silver Cove 2021; 
Weekly weeding of flowerbed 5. Supported tasks 
such as serving & clean up’s at rallies. Have 
supported: The Harbor clean up events and the 
Harmony Hall uplighting project.  

Rallies attended: Blast Rally 2021, Salmon and 
Election/Installation Rally 2021, End of Summer 
Rally, Halloween Rally, & Crab Rally.  

Rex & I are new residents here in The Harbor, 
having fun creating our new home…lot 16 on A 
Street.  

I want to serve in almost any capacity to support 
the Airstream Washington Unit and the 
Washington Land Yacht Harbor. 

Rex & I love both of these communities that are 
now a big part of our lives, that we value very 
much. We want what will be in the best interest 
of both of these organizations to hopefully be 
around for many future generations to be able to 
enjoy. 

 
Trustee (One-year Term) 
Steve Daly 

WBCCI #30027, member and active volunteer 
since 2017, attended 2018 International Rally; 
contributing member Social Activities Crew since 
2019, Charter member of the BOD 
Communications Committee, 2022 Tulip Festival 
Rally Co-host. 

Airstream owner since 2010; mobile - 360-929-
7265, email - dalydbl@msn.com, residence - 
#174, WLYH since 2017. 

Diverse business background having owned or 
managed, retail, wholesale and professional 
practices for over 40 years. 

Non-profit experience with trade groups, human 
resource organizations, homeowner's 
associations and Kiwanis International. 

Well organized, thoughtful and a good 

communicator; capable and ready to put my 
skills to work . 
 
Trustee (Two-year Term) 
Connie Reed 
WBCCI # 4205 
Email: seattleairstream2@gmail.com 
Cell phone: 360-999-7899 

BOT Position desired: Trustee 

Background Information: 

Club: I have been a member of the Airstream 
Club and this unit for 17 years. My parents were 
members beginning approximately 1995 and we 
participated in the club activities as their guest 
many times before we joined WBCCI when we 
inherited their membership number and their 
home on lot #29. I have been involved in the 
club hosting and assisting with rallies, Bill and I 
have cooked many dinners both for rallies and 
Dining in Harmony, volunteering in 
housekeeping chores in the harbor, as a 
member of the lease review committee and 
owned two different residences in the Harbor. 

My past work history is all involving finance and 
is as follows: 

1. Credit department of book publisher: 
receipting and applying payments on accounts, 
preparing account statements, opening credit 
accounts. 

2. Store brand sportswear manufacturer: cost 
accounting and payroll, advising owners re: new 
designs. 

3. Accounting department of the University of 
Utah: paid bills for the U of U. 

4. Bank of America: teller. 

5. United Savings and Loan: mortgage loan 
processor, kept the federal book.  

6. First Security Bank: mortgage loan officer 
handling Personal Banker clients and others, 
had managerial duties (audit, had safe for 
documents), officer of the bank & had authority 
to decide if property was to be portfolioed, only 
representative of 2 FHA loan types in the 
Intermountain Region. 

7. Mortgage companies: mortgage loan 
independent contractor (I had to find my own 
clients), know all loan products and their 
requirements, closed mortgage loans. 

Board of Trustees 2022-2023 Candidates’ Bios 

mailto:Dwtpnw@gmail.com
mailto:dalydbl@msn.com
mailto:seattleairstream2@gmail.com
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Trustee (Two-year Term) 
Jeanpierre Charette 

Big Red Number 1930 

I have been a Washington Airstream Club 

member for over 20 Years.  Attended Airstream 

Rallies locally as well as Internationally.  My 

wife and I enjoy camping adventures in our 

Airstream Trailer.   

Employment: Have been employed at Macy’s 

for 30 years at Downtown Seattle Store. 

My roles in management were at the corporate 

level as well as the store level. 

Currently I’m employed at Kelley Home 

Services. 

I’m looking forward to more Airstream 

Adventures! 

Board of Trustees 2022-2023 

Candidates’ Bios 

Craig Hammond shared the following pictures 

from the recent Oregon Trail Days Rally  
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Picture by Carol Ortiz 

The purpose of the following procedure is to ensure that no member votes more than once and to 
ensure confidentiality of the ballots. 

 
Washington Airstream Club Voting Procedures 

 

There are two methods of voting for club officer positions (prior to the meeting and in 
person at the meeting). 
 

Voting prior to the meeting day (Two Options) 
 
Using the Newsletter Ballot 
The ballot in the newsletter may be filled out and inserted in an envelope with your Big Red Number 
on the outside.  That envelope may then be dropped off or mailed to Julie Hockaday, 9101 
Steilacoom Rd SE #27, Olympia, WA. Deadline for this manner of balloting will be two days 
before the Election Membership Meeting. The envelopes will remain sealed and be held in a 
secure place until after voting is done at the meeting.  Reconciliation of the Big Red Numbers will be 
done by the Recording Secretary or Corresponding Secretary against the Membership List before 
the meeting.  
Using Survey Monkey 
To use Survey Monkey each voter must have a separate email address.  Each voter will complete 
and submit  their ballot on line.  Deadline for voting using Survey Monkey will be two days 
before the Election Membership Meeting.  These ballot results will be provided to the Recording 
Secretary or Corresponding Secretary for reconciliation with the membership list before the Election 
Membership Meeting. The individual ballots will be kept confidential. Only names of those who 
voted will appear. 

Voting in person at the Election Membership Meeting 
 

Prior to the meeting two Tellers (ballot counters) will be selected from affiliate members or members 
of another local club.  Their job will be to tabulate all the ballots and provide totals to the BOT 
President. 
Prior to the meeting the Recording Secretary or Corresponding Secretary will have a reconciled list 
of received ballots. 
Members attending the Election Membership Meeting will check in with the Recording Secretary to 
confirm voting eligibility from the reconciled list and receive a ballot. Voting will continue from the 
time the doors open until ten minutes before the Election Membership Meeting comes to 
order. Ballots will be collected in a secure container and the selected Tellers will tabulate all of the 
ballots (from two days prior and the day of the meeting) during the Membership Meeting and submit 
the results to the BOT President before the adjournment of the meeting. 

Harbor Light Project 

We reached our goal of $3600 and thanks to the generosity of many donors, raffle ticket purchasers 
and craftspeople who made things to raffle off, we have ordered our new lighthouse! It will be 
shipped from Pennsylvania as soon as the check is received on the east coast. 

As soon as we get an approximate delivery date, we will make plans to 
demolish the old one and take it to the dump. We will send out a blast to 
announce its arrival. 

Paul & Charli Westerfield 

Lighthouse Project 
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Primary Member 

President:  

 Diane Carpenter 

1st Vice President: 

 Donna Bryson 

2nd Vice President: (vote for 1) 

 Sherry Perryman 

 Manda Lyghts 

3rd Vice President: 

 Gary Allsup 

Recording Secretary:  

 Pat Mann 

Corresponding Secretary:  

 Julie Hockaday 

Assistant Secretary:  

 Jan Wyman 

Treasurer:  

 Ed Addicks 

Trustee - 1 year term: (vote for 1) 

 Dale Thiessen 

 Steve Daly 

Trustee - 2 year term: (vote for 1) 

 Connie Reed  

 Jeanpierre Charette 

Board of Trustees Candidates 2022-2023 

Either vote in person before the Members’ Meeting on Saturday, Sepember 17th, 2022 by 9:20 am  

OR print/clip out this ballot and insert it in an envelop with your WBCCI # on the front of envelop and 

mail or deliver it to:  

Julie Hockaday, 9101 Steilacoom Rd SE Unit 27, Olympia, WA 98513 

(Drop off box is on Perimeter side of house.) 

Secondary Member (Partner/Spouse) 

President:  

 Diane Carpenter 

1st Vice President: 

 Donna Bryson 

2nd Vice President: (vote for 1) 

 Sherry Perryman 

 Manda Lyghts 

3rd Vice President: 

 Gary Allsup 

Recording Secretary:  

 Pat Mann 

Corresponding Secretary:  

 Julie Hockaday 

Assistant Secretary:  

 Jan Wyman 

Treasurer:  

 Ed Addicks 

Trustee - 1 year term: (vote for 1) 

 Dale Thiessen 

 Steve Daly 

Trustee - 2 year term: (vote for 1) 

 Connie Reed  

 Jeanpierre Charette 
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W A Uni t  W BCCI  
9 1 0 1  S T E I L A C O O M  R D S E  

O L Y M P I A  W A  9 8 5 1 3  

Please sign up for notification when newsletter  

is available on our Unit Webpage. 

Send editor an email to request change. 

Submit articles for the October 2022 WA Sound  

by deadline midday, September 15, 2022 to  

Dolores McClead,  

9101 Steilacoom Rd #44 Olympia, WA 98513 

Phone 847-772-5509 (Cell) 
E-mail: dmcclead@hotmail.com 

Non-Commercial Ads and Appreciations from  

members will be printed as space permits. 

To join our Zoom Meetings click the link: 
https://zoom.us/j/7835753065  

Or dial by phone, 
1 253 215 8782 OR 1 301 715 8592 

Put in meeting ID:  

 
 

Our condolences to the family 

and friends on the passing of 

Moody Welman 

Election/Installation Rally Invitation 
9101 Steilacoom Rd SE Olympia WA 

Harmony Hall at the Washington Land Yacht Harbor 
September 16-18, 2022 

Hello Washington Airstream Club Members! 

On September 16-18, we will be conducting our annual Election Rally at the Washington Land Yacht 
Harbor! This is an important tradition and right of passage for our club as we share fellowship with 
each other, express our gratitude to outgoing club leaders and welcome new club leaders in their 
place.  Club leadership roles are volunteer positions and we mark the transition with a formal 
election and a bit of pomp and circumstance.  Once the Unit casts their ballots and the votes are 
counted and announced, Kathy Geese, our Region 10 President will perform the Installation of 
Officers.  This will all take place at the Election Rally along with other events and fun. We will have 
happy hour on Friday evening, a Membership meeting on Saturday morning at 9:30 am followed by 
the Star Ceremony and the Annual WLYH Corporation Report, the Installation Event on Saturday 
afternoon and a celebratory dinner on Saturday evening.  We’ve hired a DJ to play music from the 
60’s, 70’s and 80’s.  So please join us for the festivities as I’m sure it will be a lot of fun! 

We will be collecting school supplies and donations at the Rally to assist students at the Nisqually 
Middle School.  The following items are on their list: 

Backpack, 3-Ring Binder (2”-3”), 6 Dividers, 5 Composition Books, 1 Graph Composition 
Notebook, 2 #2 Pencils, 2 Pens, Pencil Pouch, Loose-Leaf Paper (college ruled), and fees 
for music, sports, ASB, & Chromebook Assurance 

Please register online at washingtonairstreamclubevents.com or with coupon on page 4. 

Jerry Kavalieratos, President, Washington Airstream Club 

https://zoom.us/j/7835753065
https://zoom.us/j/7835753065
washingtonairstreamclubevents.com

